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Ref. U-12021/06/2021-MEC          Dated: 11-01-2022 

 

NOTICE 

Urgent attention:  

 

 This is for an information to all the candidates participating for IPU (internal) 

seats in PG Counselling 2021, that MCC, DGHS has received many mails regarding 

perceived irregularities in seat matrix of IPU seats (internal).  

Through this notice, the participating candidates for IPU (internal) seats are notified 

that the seat matrix for PG Counselling is computer generated & does not involve any 

manual intervention. The present seat matrix is prepared as per the guidelines issued 

by DoPT & Ministry has approved the same. The same software was used in the 

making of seat matrix (roaster) for AIQ & Central Universities seats like 

(BHU,AMU, etc.) .The claim of the candidates that the said seat matrix incorporates 

irregularities is false & matter of perception of the candidates.    
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